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From ¢ PUREX FHONE Mo. @ 310 324 9973 May.25 1993 2:17PM F92
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New York State Department of Environmental Congervation
80 Wolf Road, Albany, New York 12233

e
L 4

Thomas C. Joriing
MAY 18 433 comn:I:slonOI'

Mr. Joffrey M. Smith, Presidant
Purex Industries, Inc,

335 Alondra Boulavard

Gaxdena, California 90248

Dear Mr. Smith:

RE: fite #1-30-014 Purex-Mitchel Fiseld
Jaboratory Resulte _
801l Cleanup Souraca Area-Phage 2

The New York State Department of Environmantal Conservation (NYSDEC} haé
completed 1ts review of Lhe laboratory data submitted by your censvltant, Woodward-
Clyde Consultants (wWCC) for the Boil sunrling program at the Purex-Mitchel Fle d gite.

Based on this review, HYSDEC concurs that the soil cleanup objectives. h§yo been
maet for the source area goils., and recommends that rurex now submit for NYSDEC '
upproval, a proposal for & new source recouvery well system to replace the extstmq
récirculation and recovery well system. This is coneistent with Mr, Normen 5p1egel'
letter to you dated April 30, 1993. Purex would aleo be required to establish to the
satiasfaction of YSDEC that the discontinuance of the source area soil flushing would
not adversely affoct the ongoing remediation of the source araa groundwater, and
continuing efforts to improve the effectivenens of the remedial process as a. whole.

Purex is advised that termination of operation of the source area recirculation
fields is contingent upon prior NYSDREC approval of the aforementioned proposal.

With respact to plume recovery well 186, the State grants approval for
termination of operation of this well. JIn Mr. Norman Spiegel's April 30, 1993 letter
Lu you, it was indicated that the State agrees with purex that monitoring welle 324,
214, 215, 414 and 415 may be removed from the monitoring progrum. Since transmittal
of that letter the County has informed the State these arc not Purex-owned wells, and
while they agree that these wolls may be deleted fyrom the current vampling protocol,
thoy request these wells not be deacommiseioned, as the County may wish %o sample those
welleg in the future. =

If you have any questions, please contact M. Ronnie Lee, of my astaff at (518)
4%57-0927, P

Sincerely,

el d JA Dy

Gexald J. Rider, Jr., P.E.

Chief, Oreration k Maintenance Section
Bureau of Constyruction Services
Division of Hazardous Waste Remediatlon



cg:  Poltexr Witkowaki - NCDDPW
Joseph Murtha - NCDPW
mthony Candela - NYBDEC Req. 1
Josaph Kalleher - NYSDEC
Alan Rookmora - NYSDEC
Ronnie Lee - NYSHRO
Norman 8piagal - NYSDOL
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